TOWN OF CUMBERLAND GAP BEER BOARD MINUTES JANUARY 3, 2017 1 OF 1

The Beer Board of Cumberland Gap, Tennessee met in regular session on January 3 2017, immediately following the Town Board meeting. Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call. Board Members answered as follows: Susan Bain-here; Chuck Coffey- here; Teresa Fuson- absent; Jerry Hopson -here; John Ravnum-here; Phillip Waller-here.

Mayor Pucciarelli called for approval of the minutes. Chuck Coffey made a motion to the approve minutes, with a second by John Ravnum. Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call vote. Board members voted as follows: Susan Bain-yes; Chuck Coffey-yes; Teresa Fuson-absent; Jerry Hopson –yes; John Ravnum-yes; Phillip Waller-yes.

Mayor Pucciarelli called for Old Business: There was no old business.

Mayor Pucciarelli called for New Business:

Chuck Coffey explained the recent situation that occurred at one of the beer establishments. The water was turned off by the town due to the past due water bill. Someone from the establishment turned the water back on. When discovered the water was then turned back off and a lock was put on the meter. Someone from the establishment then cut the lock. The establishment was charged for two (2) connection fees and for the lock.

The town did not target this establishment as other waters services were shut off that day as well.

With no other business to come before the board, John Ravnum made a motion to adjourn, with a second by Jerry Hopson. Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call vote. Board members voted as follows: Susan Bain-yes; Chuck Coffey-yes; Teresa Fusonabsent; Jerry Hopson –yes; John Ravnum-yes; Phillip Waller-yes.